
Castletown Primary School
Email Newsletter No 1 Term 3

Dear Subscribers Name
 
Welcome to our first email newsletter.  Look at some of the exciting things we did at the end of last term along
with new and exciting events for this term.
 
Important dates to remember
 
26th July - Incursion Mathy Matt Show
26th July - Assembly Room 4 (Years 3-6 only to attend)
30th July - P&C Meeting in the Library 7.00-8.00pm
31st July - Special Canteen Menu
6th & 7th August - School Photos
9th August - Kindy Group B School Photos
9th August - Assembly Room 10 (Years P-2 only to attend)
 

Scholastic Book Club
Book club is back up and running with the wonderful help from our P&C. 
Brochures have been given to the students and all books orders can be placed
online.
 

Issue No 5 is due online by 3rd August 2018
 
 
To place a loop order click here
 
Any queries please contact Jen Sage on 0413 581 771.

Mathletics
Castletown Primary School has recently purchased Mathletics for students from
PP-Year 6 for the remainder of 2018.
 
Students will be bringing home log-on details to be able to access this program at

home.
 
Teachers will be learning more about this Australian program in Week 6 from the Western Australian
representative of 3P Learning - the developers of Mathletics and Reading Eggs.
 
To learn more about Mathletics, click here.
 

2018 Swimming Carnival...and the winner is....
Our Swimming Carnival was held on Friday, 29th June at the Bay of Isles Leisure
Centre.

On Friday, the 29th June, the Bay of Isles Leisure Centre was
awash with cheers and red, yellow, green and blue capped

students.
 
After participating in two weeks of swimming lessons, Term 2 closed with the
Year 4-6 Swimming Carnival.
 
Students swam 25m laps of freestyle, breast-stroke and backstroke.  After
these races were held, fun events were the order of the day with students
competing in faction teams against each other.

http://castletownprimaryschool.wa.edu.au/linkviews/index?link=aHR0cDovL2F1Lm1hdGhsZXRpY3MuY29tL2hvbWUvcHJpbWFyeQ,,&newsletter_mail_id=43
http://castletownprimaryschool.wa.edu.au/linkviews/index?link=aHR0cHM6Ly9teWJvb2tjbHVicy5zY2hvbGFzdGljLmNvbS5hdS9QYXJlbnQvUmVnaXN0ZXIuYXNweA,,&newsletter_mail_id=43


 
A Parent-Student-Teacher race was held with the Teachers being the winners
of this highly competitive event.
 
Each year level had a Champion Boy and Girl and Runner-Up Champion Boy
and Girl who were awarded medallions.
 
Year 4 Runner-Up Champion Girl - Ashley Gallop (Cygnet)
Year 4 Champion Girl - Jessie Hennessy (Cygnet)
 
Year 4 Runner-Up Champion Boy - Harvey Paxton (Challenger)
Year 4 Champion Boy - Cambel Cleghorn (Parmelia)
 
Year 5 Runner-Up Champion Girl - Mia Walter (Challenger)
Year 5 Champion Girl - Molly Pechar (Cygnet)
 
Year 5 Champion Boy - Benjumen Kloeden (Cygnet) and Jai Bennier (Success) 
 
Year 6 Runner-Up Champion Girl - Jayme Ammon (Success)
Year 6 Champion Girl - Chloe Seivwright (Parmelia)
 
Year 6 Runner-Up Champion Boy - James Powell (Success)
Year 6 Champion Boy - Dylan Walker (Cygnet)
 
The winning faction for the Carnival was Challenger. This came down to the
very last race!
 
The end result for each faction was:
Challenger - 247
Cygnet - 233
Success - 183
Parmelia - 151
 

NAIDOC Assembly
 
On Thursday 28th June 2018 Room 13 hosted our NAIDOC Assembly.

On Thursday 28th June 2018 Room 13 hosted our NAIDOC
Assembly.

All students were engaged in celebrating NAIDOC week by singing songs as a
whole school.  The National Anthem was sung in Wongi.  The children sang
Wanjoo (the welcome song), Inannay and Paalja Tjitti.  Some students danced
to Sese Eeye.  

Room 13 told us the story of how the birds got their colours and why the crow
didn't!

CONGRATULATIONS to our Award Winners for Certificate of Outstanding
Achievement 

EC1  PP Leah Robbins Ava Blythman  

EC2 - PP Abigail Pearson-Harper Tyler Rose  

EC6 - PP Maxwell Macalpine Aaliyah Meredith  

Room 1 - Year 3 Mia Templeton Hailee Thomas  

Room 2 - Year 4 Ashley Gallop James Guest  

Room 3 - Year 4 Daniel Blakely Mason Cowcher  

Room 4 - Year 5 Manaia Marsden Tom Nesbitt  

Room 5 - Year 5 Addison Daw Lloyd Henderson  



Room 6 - Year 5/6 Aylah Reeves Regan Shanhun  

Room 7  - Year 6 Tiffany Blakely Alicia Linden  

Room 8 - Year 6 Alicia Burr Ryan Thomas  

Room 9 - Year 1 Alby Butcher Betty Oliver  

Room 10 - Year 2 Daniel Chitarra Savhannah Lewis-Hoey  

Room 11 - Year 1/2 Georgia Kirby Sophia Rickerby  

Room 12 - Year 2 Lucas Nankivell John Wood  

Room 13 - Year 3 James Butcher Isla Powell  

Room 14 - Year 3 Lucy Pechar Ellie-Rose Weckert  

Room 21 - Year 1 Harry Gatenby Amelia Hooper  

Room 22 - Year 1 Tiffany Humphreys Beau Sylva  

Music Julian Butcher Callan Puna Lacey Zani

French James Butcher Jazmin Humphrys Ellis-Rose Weckert

PE
Harrison Gatenby 
Lacey Zani

Olivia Stephen 
Mason Cowcher

Bree Durrant 
Cambel Ridgway

STEM Kai Bellenger
Jasper Nelson 
Ashley Gallop

Lacey Zani

 

RIBIT - Reading In Bed Is Terrific

Congratulations to the following students who have read 80 nights:
 

Room 2 Cambel Cleghorn

Room 5 Ollie Creedon

Room 11
Marli Browning, Danielle Knox, 
Saffia Redman, Sophia Rickerby, 
Xavier Doherty, Imogen Hindley

 
 

Congratulations to the following students who have read 100 nights:
 
 
 

Room 2 Aaron Prosser

Room 3 Daniel Blakely

Room 4 Emily Crawley

Room 5 Mia Walter, Chayse O'Shea

Room 7 Hayley Gallop, Layne Varea

Room 8 Vaughan Clarkson-Jones, Isabelle Cox

Room 11
Xavier Doherty, Marli Browning,
Saffia Redman

Room 14 Ellie-Rose Weckert

Room 21 Emma Bailey

Room 22 Kylie Vermey

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Thank You Day
On Wednesday, 27th June, Castletown Primary School came together as a whole
school to say thank you for learning opportunities that have been delivered by our
teachers and applied by our students.  
On Wednesday, 27th June, Castletown Primary School came together as a whole

school to say thank you for learning opportunities that have been delivered by our teachers and applied
by our students. 

 
Everyone was rewarded with an ice-cream and buddy classes were encouraged to play together in their
designated areas for an extended recess time.

Teachers and students played on the equipment together, sharing in the fun with each other.

Click here to see a gallery of photos from our Thank you Day.

Steady Hand Testers STEM Project
Rooms 6, 7 and 8 made Steady Hand Testers as part of their STEM lessons this
term.  This week we had the Pre-Primary and Year 1 students test them out.
Rooms 6, 7 and 8 have been learning about the importance of fine motor control
and ways we can improve these skills in young children.  

 
They researched, designed and made steady hand testers with electrical circuits so that when the
hook/handle touched the wire a light would show or a buzzer would buzz.  A huge thank you to
Bunnings for their kind donation of wood to help us complete our projects.  The students discovered
the hard work of sawing wood!  Thank you to our many parent volunteers across all three classrooms
who came and assisted us during the making phase of our project - without your support this would not
have been possible!
 
This week we invited the Early childhood classes to come and test out our steady hand testers.
 
Click this link to view some photos of the Junior students testing our Steady Hand Testers.
 

Gymnastics Competition in Perth
Castletown Primary School girls competed in a Gymnastics Competition in Perth.
All the girls put in a fantastic effort and the parents are super proud. 
 

The Senior girls came 4th overall.. 

The results were:
Teliah  - 5th overall,
Isabelle - 8th,
Taliah -14th,
Lylah  - 15th and 
Emma  -19th. 

 
Well done all of you!  A great representation of Castletown Primary School!

School Photos
Our School Photos will be taken on Monday 6th August, Tuesday 7th August and
Thursday 9th August 2018

http://castletownprimaryschool.wa.edu.au/page/251
http://www.castletownprimaryschool.wa.edu.au/page/250
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Our School Photos will be taken on:

Monday 6th August 2018
Tuesday 7th August 2018
 Thursday 9th August 2018
Class Photos/Portraits:

Every Student will have their photo taken, whether they are purchasing photos or not, for the
school’s pictorial history.
The school has chosen to use the online ordering system. Your child will be given an online
ordering instruction slip and a unique student code for you to follow and place you order online
via the internet.
The expiry date for online ordering is the 15.08.2018. Any orders received after this date are
treated as re orders and will incur a $30.00 reorder charge on top of your order you wish to
purchase.  You can email your order request through to reorders.perth@msp.com.au or call our
office on 08 9240 8000

Family Photos:
Envelopes can be obtained from Administration.

Family photos are being taken each morning before school.
Please ensure that your family envelope with enclosed payment is handed to the Photographers
on photo day.
Please note: The Photographers are not permitted to open the envelopes and cannot provide
change.

Special/Sports Group Photos:
If your child is in a Special/Sports photo you will receive a link and password to the online
gallery after photo day, where you can view and order these photos if required.  These photos
will be packed and delivered with the school’s bulk order.

Please Note: Class Groups, Individuals and Family Photos are not available to view online

CLICK HERE TO VIEW THE PHOTO DAY SCHEDULE

 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely
 
Castletown Primary School

http://castletownprimaryschool.wa.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/school_photo_schedule.pdf
reorders.perth@msp.com.au%20
http://www.sponsor-ed.com.au/
http://castletownprimaryschool.wa.edu.au/

